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The Mission Director, All the Project Directors of MEPMA,
MEPMA., and

Hyderabad. POs of GHMC. GVMC & VMC.

Lr. Roc. No. 15183/09/D2/VLR, Date: 30-01-2014.

Sub: VLR - VLR amount already credited by DRDA for the VOs merged with new
ULBs and Mission Cities — Regarding.
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It is to inform all PDs of DPMUs and POs of Mission Cities that. recently some of the
Gramapanchayats have been upgraded as Nagara Panchayats and some Villages from the

Gramapanchayats were merged with existing / new Municipalites.

The SHGs of such Gramapanchayats of nearby Villages to the ULBs have received VLR
amount from SERP earlier before merger and now also some of the SHGs from the merged VOs

are still being provided with VLR by the DRDA, thereby resulting in extending VLR more than

once.

Hence all the PDs are advised to inform the names such of the VOs from the newly
formed ULBs and also from the Gramapanchayats merged to the nearby ULBs or Mission Cities,
so as to enable us to address the CEO SERP requesting them to arrange to delete such of those

SHGs.

We can also request TCS to delete the VLR amount arrived for the SHGs of the VOs
merged with the ULBs or Mission Cities. The names of such of the VOs arc readily available

with the APMs or with the PD DRDA of the concerned District.

Please treat the matter as most urgent and act accordingly.
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